
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
March 20, 2024 
 
 Sent via email: supervisor.ellenberg@bos.sccgov.org  
  
The Honorable Susan Ellenberg, President 
Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors 
70 West Hedding Street, 10th Floor, East Wing 
San Jose, CA  95110 
 
Re:   Notice of Resignation from the North Santa Clara Resource Conservation District 
 
Dear President Ellenberg: 
 
I have sincerely appreciated the opportunity to serve as a Director for the North Santa Clara Resource 
Conservation District (NSCRCD or District). However, I recently moved out of Santa Clara County and will 
no longer be able to continue my commitment as a Director. Accordingly, I hereby tender my 
resignation, effective April 5, 2024. 
 
I recommend the Board of Supervisors consider appointing William Ware as my successor on the 
NSCRCD Board of Directors. In addition to his demonstrated interest in natural resource conservation, 
Will already has a working knowledge of our District and its mission, goals, and initiatives. He holds a 
Master of Science in Coastal Science & Policy from the University of California, Santa Cruz, and will be a 
valuable contributor in the development and implementation of the District’s community education, 
public outreach, and resource conservation programs.  
 
It has been an honor to serve as a District Director. Thank you for considering this recommendation for  
my successor, and please feel free to contact me if you have any questions. 
 
Respectfully, 
 
 
 
Cynthia McColl 
cindymccoll@gmail.com  
 
cc:   The Honorable Otto Lee, Vice President, Santa Clara County Board of Supervisors,  

Supervisor.Lee@bos.sccgov.org  
Susan Hare, NSCRCD Board President, susanhare.gcrcd@gmail.com  

 Stephanie Moreno, NSCRCD Executive Director/District Clerk, smoreno@gcrcd.org  
 William Ware, wware@ucsc.edu  

Cynthia McColl
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